
Last month we reported on a mystery crate found in Longhill by Margaret Cranwell, Chair of Wansbeck Allotment Association.  
Now we can confirm that the story has taken another surprising twist, with a celebratory Fire-Rite called The Longhill Burn planned to take place on Saturday 15 July at Eastmount Playing Fields. 
Those following the story might remember that the crate, which has been in Margaret’s shed since she took over the allotment site in the 1970s, had been used for storing tools on top of until the recent stories of crate appearances inspired her to investigate further.  

She opened it to reveal what looked like a jar of ashes, a megaphone covered in ribbons and a constitutional document inside for the formation of a “guild” of local residents.
Since then, Margaret and the Green Ginger Fellowship have been working closely together to try and decipher the meaning behind these obscure contents. The Fellowship believe the jar of ashes might hold the key to another Act of Wanton Wonder, following in the footsteps of The Search for the 7 Alleys in East Park and the legendary Gold Nose of Green Ginger, currently displayed at North Point Shopping Centre.
With this in mind, they contacted a group called the Fire-Smiths, specialists in celebratory and ceremonial fire-making, to investigate further. 
After scrutinizing the jar of ashes under a microscope, pouring water on them and attempting to light them, they finally combusted and left the ambiguous wording ‘hope can grow through fire and water’ seared into the ground. This has led the Fire-Smithsto develop plans for  The Longhill Burn, a ceremonial bonfire which will bring the community together in collective purpose. 
Meanwhile Margaret has brought together a group of local people – in accordance with the instructions found in the crate – who will be working with the Fire-Smiths to create the event.  “The Longhill Hosts” will be spreading the word and helping friends, neighbours and other local residents to make their contribution to the Longhill Burn.  From next week they will be around the area gathering:
· 
Water, collected from the streets named after rivers. 
· Any piece of wood, however small – a pencil, a wooden spoon, a chair –to add to the fire. 
· Answers to the question ‘What gives you hope?’ All answers will be collectively burned at The Longhill Burn so their combined power and energy is released.

Hana Gorzowski of the Green Ginger Fellowship commented: 

‘The significance of Longhill appears to be in the many river names that run through it. 

‘There is great symbolism here, and it makes sense to bring together the opposite elements of fire and water together to see what happens. 
‘The Longhill Burn will be something very special for the community. Fire-Rites are very symbolic, bringing everyone together in a unique celebration of togetherness’ 





The Longhill Burn will bring Longhill residents together to enjoy music, dancing, surprises and the lighting of a huge and beautiful bonfire. The event takes place at Eastmount Playing Fields at 9:30pm on Saturday 15 July. 
Look out for The Fire-Smiths and The Longhill Hosts in and around the Longhill area from Monday July 10 
Keep up to date by following The Green Ginger Fellowship on Facebook @greengingerfellowship and through their website at greenginger.org. 

